
DIARY DATES 

3rd November 

Raffle Ticket Books 
come home today 

 

3rd November 

Donut Day 

Variety 

 

8th November 

Transition Visit 

 

10th November 

Colour Fun Run 

 

15th November 

Transition Visit 

 

22nd November 

Transition Visit 

Canteen Special Lunch 

 

 

Dear Families, 

What a busy start to the term we have had and by the look of the calendar, it is 

going to remain busy for the entire term. Please keep an eye on Seesaw and 

Facebook to stay informed.  

Donut Day 

Thank you to everyone who has supported the Variety Donut Day Fundraiser! We 

have not counted all the money yet but will let you know of the total next week.  

Kindy Transitions 

Students who will be starting school in 2024 have the first of the transition days next 

Wednesday 8th November. They have three different sessions where they will get to 

meet all of the staff and work alongside students who are currently in reception.  

Sporting News 

Congratulations to our year 5 and 6 students who competed in the Rugby League 

carnival on Friday 27th October. You represented yourselves and the school in the 

most wonderful way. Congratulations to the boys team who received the Fair Paly 

Award and the girls team who received the Overall Values Award.  

End of Year Concert 

This year the school is holding an End of Year Concert in the gym from 4pm – 6pm. 

More information on the afternoon will be sent home soon.  

Swimming Week 

All students from years Reception to year 5 participate in school swimming lesson at 

Starplex. This will be in week 8 (4th – 8th December). Please make sure all permission 

notes and medication plans are updated and handed to the class teacher by 17th 

November.  

Canteen Special Lunch  

The canteen has its last special lunch for the year. If you haven’t received the order 

form pop into the office or see Fiona in the canteen.  

  Bec Jamieson                                                                                              

            Learners today, leaders tomorrow 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS  

Well done to the following students who continue to display our school values 

 keep up the good work! 

RESPECT AWARDS  

Elissa J—Looking after school property and those of her peers 

Toffy G—Showing respect and caring for himself and others 

Joey W—Speaking nicely to others 

Fiona McN—Using her manners when speaking to others 

Riley R- Always respecting classmates and classroom property 

Melody B—Always showing respect to her class mates 

Arthur R—Always showing respect in the Library 

Delikah W—Always showing respect in the Library 

Scarlett H—Using her manners and speaking politely to others 

Hunter T—Caring for classroom property and that of his peers 

Daniel P—Respectfully listening to his partner during maths games 

Jeremy K—Greeting everyone respectfully in the morning 

Brooklyn W—For communicating politely and respecting school property 

Jacob b J—Respecting his learning by putting great efforts into his learning 

Emily R—Constantly respecting her teacher 

Bailee S—Always showing respect to her teacher 

Chloe M—Communicating politely and respectfully to her teachers and peers 

Chelsea P— Communicating politely and respectfully to her teachers and peers 

James S—Showing respect towards his teacher 

Lily M—Showing respect towards her friends 

Isaac R—Showing respect for his belongings and friends 

Mason V—Always doing his best to respect school values 

Daniel P—Caring for self and others 

Kaylee B—Caring for self and others 

Madison K—Communicating politely in PE 

Michael W—Caring for self and others in PE 

Charlotte F—Always showing respect for her peers 

Alex P—Always showing respect to his peers 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ASSEMBLY AWARDS  

 RESPONSIBILITY AWARDS 

Amelia H—Being responsible for her learning 

Kaylee B—Being reliable to help others 

Brenton H-H—Being organised and staying on task during Maths lessons 

Mia Mc _ Making sure she completed all Maths tasks 

Seanna W—Helping in the Library 

Summer Lee C —Helping in the Library 

Levi C—Being a responsible learner 

Evie F—Being a responsible learner 

Charlie D—Being an active participant in his learning 

Amelia B—Taking responsibility for her learning by trying to actively listen in class 

Oliver W—Working well independently in Maths 

Esther B—Taking responsibility for her learning by trying her best in Maths 

Imogen H— Displaying responsible behaviour both inside and outside the classroom 

Noah W—Being a responsible learner through actively participating in lessons 

Kirneet K—Taking responsibility for her learning by putting  great effort  

into her word study tasks 

Destiny S— Being a responsible learner across all learning areas 

Rocco O—Acting responsible at all times in class 

Marley P—Taking responsibility for his own learning 

Michael W—Using school equipment in a responsible way 

Bai-Lee C—Using school equipment in responsible way 

Tyson D—Making mature choices in class 

James S—Making mature choices in class 

Kyen E— Becoming more confident to express his needs 

Ethan W—Always trying to complete work tasks 

Aubrey E—Following all instructions and making great choices in PE and Science 

Saphira C—Being trustworthy in both Science and PE 

Aleah R—Treating others in a fair way in Science 

Mackenzie G—Always taking responsibility for her own learning and ensuring that al tasks 

are completed 

Annabelle W—Always taking responsibility fort her own learning 

 



PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students  

Jett C - being a great role model in the class and yard 

Riley R - being able to play collaboratively  

Brooklyn W - demonstrating school values at all times 

Marley P - always being kind and courteous  

Daniel P - demonstrating the school values  

Ethan W - being kind, helpful and friendly  

Lilith B - kind and caring towards others  

Milah K - demonstrating the school values 

 

 

 

A reminder that as the weather begins to warm up the UV rating will increase and sun         

protection will be increasingly important.  We have reviewed our Sun Smart policy with the 

view of increasing student awareness of the UV rating and reasons why it is important to be 

Sun Smart.  Our policy states that students must wear hats in terms 1 and 4, however it has 

been great to see an increase of hats over the past few weeks with students understanding 

how they need to look after themselves.  
 

All students will need to be wearing hats from week 1 term 4.  

 

SUN SMART POLICY 

End of Year Raffle 

This year the Governing Council decided that the EOY Raffle will be 

cash prizes. Tickets will be going home shortly.  The cost for each ticket will be $2.00. 

Please return books to front office once sold. More books will be available from the office 

if required. 

 1st Prize $150.00 cash 

    2nd Prize $100 cash 

      3rd Prize $50.00 cash 

Raffle will be drawn on the 28th November 2023 



IMPORTANT FINANCE NEWS 

Material & Service Fees 2023 

Your child’s Material & Service Fees were due on April 7th 2023. 

All outstanding invoices have now been forwarded to Central Debt Recovery. 

Once DfE Recovery Service processes the school’s claims you will not be able to pay your 

fees here at school and it will be more difficult for you to organise payments.  

Please consider this fact for 2024 and organise a payment plan with us if you have difficulty 

paying.  Small weekly/fortnightly payments are welcome. 

 

Material & Service Fees 2024 

Final approval of the School Material and Service Charges was approved at the Governing 

Council Meeting 23rd October 2023. 

The M&S Fees for 2024 will be $287.00 which is an increase of $18.00.  The M&S Fees also   

incorporate the Reception to Year 5’s swimming fees. The Year 6 component  assists with 

the Camp subsidy. 

Please Note: If your child/ren do not attend the swimming or camp the component of M&S 

will still be used to support these activities. 

Invoices will be sent home early next year.  

 

School Card applications must be applied for every year and submitted ONLINE.   

 

2024 will be available from late January.   

 

No paper applications will be accepted by the Department except for Change of             

Circumstances, Hardship or Reassessment. 

To assist you with your online application a staff member will be available at the front office 

from the 29th January 2024.  

This support will continue throughout term 1.  

Please ensure you bring your Centrelink details (CRN numbers) with you.  

We understand some parents do not have access to technology or have limited  

understanding of the English language and of departmental procedures.  Please do not 

hesitate to use our access and support to ensure your School Card application is lodged 

and processed in a timely manner. We would prefer that School Card applications be 

lodged before the end of Term 1 2024.   



 AROUND THE CLASSROOMS 

HEALTH, PE, SCIENCE 

This term for Health we have been learning about goal setting; learning to set short and 

long-term learning goals that we can achieve in the upcoming weeks. We have also       

revisited our sun smart unit, going through our sun safety with our 5’s of slip, slop, slap, seek, 

and slide and the reminder of wearing our hats out in the yard to protect ourselves during 

the warmer months in the lead up to summer.  

In PE we have been participating in the Yulunga Indigenous games playing different variety 

of games involving running and dodging, ball rolling and aiming at a target and striking 

and fielding.  This gave us the opportunity to learn about Aboriginal culture through the 

background stories of language and vocabulary that are explained before each game. 

In science, we kicked off the term with chemical science in the form of a Coke and Mentos 

experiment which we loved.  We have welcomed a new addition to science, our stick     

insects as our living thing in the science room. We have been excited to be learning         

fascinating facts about the stick insects like their behaviour, diet, habitat and life cycle as 

part of our biological science unit.      



 AROUND THE CLASSROOMS cont... 

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES 

This term in Digital Technologies, students have continued to develop their knowledge of 

programming/coding through the use of robots and programming apps such as Scratch, 

Scratch Jr and Codementum. The Year 5/6 students have also started to use HTML coding 

to build functional web sites. All students have continued to use Makers Empire and the 

3D printers to create a variety of designs, even a new house for the class hermit crabs 

(designed by Thea M – Year 2)! 

On Thursday 26th October, the Year 5/6 students were given the opportunity to              

participate in the Bright Future STEM program. The students listened to a guest speaker 

(experienced in the field of engineering) and then worked in groups to complete five    

different practical activities: Dr Eureka (science board game), Turing Tumbles          

(marble-powered computers), electrical circuits (snap-circuits), engineering mazes, and 

Virtual Reality. 



AROUND THE CLASSROOMS cont... 

3D Printing 
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Yr 5-6 STEM  
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SAPSASA Rugby Tag 
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Variety Donut Day 
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6/11/23 
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Colour Fun Run 
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13/11/23 

PE WEEK 

 

14/11/23 15/11/23 

 

16/11/23 

 

17/11/23 

SAPSASA Summer 
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20/11/23 21/11/23 22/11/23 

Canteen Special 

Lunch 

23/11/23 24/11/23 

W
e

e
k
 7

 

27/11/23 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

28/11/23 

Canteen Fairy Floss 

CONCERT 

RAFFLE DRAW 

29/11/23 30/11/23 1/12/23 
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4/12/23 

SWIMMING WEEK  

Yr F– 5 

5/12/23 6/12/23 7/12/23 8/12/23 

 

W
e

e
k
 9

 

11/12/23 

WATERWORLD  

WHOLE SCHOOL 

EXCURSION 

12/12/23 

House Winners 

Bowland Excursion 

13/12/23 

Year 6 Graduation 

14/12/23 

Year 6 Movie  

Excursion 

15/12/23 

Variety Donut Day 

2PM DISMISSAL 

LAST DAY OF TERM 

TERM 4 PLANNER 

23/10/23 


